O Rising Air

THE NEWSLETTER FOR LASHAM MEMBERS

The Splasham Comps

“The start line is now open”

FROM THE MAMAGER

Despite very indiffercnt weather, the Comps were a great
(financial) success as well as being very enjoyable without oo
much trauma. It has been called *Phil’s benefit’ as although each
class only flew 5 doys out of 9, the number of relights taken by the
competitors gave a launch total equivalent to more than 7 days
worth. There were two accidents: Migel Palmer [ell outside the
clubhouse and broke a bone in his shouider wgether with a nasty
blow on the head and a badly cut leg. Secondly, Chris Lyuclton, 3
competitor in the Standard Class Mationals, had a field landing
accident when he hit power wires. He has a badly broken leg. Both
are recovering well.
Full competition report ingide
HEARD OM THE GRID...
Director to Chief Marshal: “The first launch will be when it siops
raining.”
Worried K6 pilot: “My glider seems to have developed wood rot”
Observant Lasham pilots: “What's Terry doing?” I think he’s
explaining to the Booker lot what a winch is.”
Pilot on the grid to Chief Marshal: T hear this is Wally Kahn's
10,000th launch, do you think there’s any chance of him finding me
a thermal?”
Leader of the Regionals B Class: “This looks like a day for staying
low under the wind gradient.”

by Colin Short. The programme

TV Times

On the 3rd of August a
camera crew [rom BBC Pebble
Mill spent the afiernoon at
Lasham filming for a dayume
television programme called
“The King of the Road”. The
programmes are general interest
visiting different parts of the
country exploring  local
activities of inlerest.

The filming at Lasham
included fooiage of Terry
conducting a typical tial Might
and adisplay of glider acrobaucs

i5 due for transmission on
Tuesday 5th Ocioberat 9.05 am
on BBCI.

Wg_uden Plate
_—a

On Sawrday, 17th July the
Wooden Glider Challenge Plate
was collected from Lasham by
Helen Evans and taken back 10
Mympsficld. This was the first
occasion on which the plae
moved site. Hopelully itwill be
back in the bar very soon.

From the Chairman

On behalf of the _ e TR
Society, thanks to EI.“.—r 'L- LA
who helped 1o run the ﬂ-'
competition. [L .
was a success for '_.-a-
all parues: our l f
sponsor, GEC - a ‘T
good PR event: the | J_.-'T‘ f
compelitors - each =
day was a real test; the Society
- an important contribution 0
our flying wotal for the year; the
organisers - you'd be surprised,
why not join in next year and
find out.

Continuing the allegory
from last ume...

We found the thermal, we
worked it, we have nearly
enough height to get home at
max glide but we need more
yet, The wind is still against us.
There may be sink., We must
aim to arrive with enough
margin w do a circuit! The
thermal is stull working, We
have got w stay cenwred, Let's
keep at it.

!
I

George Metcalfe

Making a Stand

Lasham was very well
represenied at events during
July, both locally and further
afield. For local awareness the
Alton Show will be hard to beat.
Parked near the ¢ntrance, the
impressive sight of nearly 70t
of wing on Colin Short’s
Mimbus 2 along with the
Lashavan ensured a constant
flow of pecple 10 the stand
ranging from the plain curious
1o those eager o know more
and genuinely interested in
courses and trial flights. The
live people manning the stand
were keptialking non-stop (rom
ecarly morning until late
afternoon. It was a wonderful
PR exercise for the club.

The PFA rally which we
atiended carlier in the month
was also asuccess if the amount
of literature we dispenscd is
anything 1o 20 by,

|
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Mervyn and Morag
Saunders and John Caton ook
the Lashavan and a glider o a
large fete on their local pawch
and were enthusiastic about the
response. [Lseems that wherever
we gzo and particularly if there
is a glider present, the amount
of interest we generate is
immense. If only a small
percentage of those whoexpress
an interest actually do wm up
then these events arc a wvery
worthwhile exercize.

If you know of an event,
particularly if it i 1n your
locality, that you think could
usefully accommodate the
Lashavan and perhaps a glider
you need only 1o clear it with
myself, Phil, TJ or Malcolm and
it"s yours for the day/weekend.

Lastly, much publicity
ensued from Lasham's
competition week. Some of you
will, no doubt, have seen the
piece by Clement Freud in the
Sunday Times. We also had a
half page in the Basingsioke
Guzeue, some good coverage
inn the Alton Herald and on Wey
Valley radio. All in all it has
been a very good month for
flying the Lasham flag,

Graham Gilkes

Maddy FEay has been
Honorary Treasurer for
S years and it is time to

release herto do greater
things - like gliding. Tne
Committes of Manage-
ment is now looking for a
replacement.

The post is very
interesting but the pay
is lousy. Anyone out
there like to volunteer?
Sees Fhil, Maddy or
George Metcalfe for
more details, Experience
in accountancy or book-
xeeping would be useful
but not essentlal. More
important is a keennees
Lo understand and
influsnce the workings of
the Society to best
advantags.




Competition Corner

To fly compeutons you
need 1o have faith., You must
believe in your own ability to
succeed, in your glider and
instruments, in [avourable
weather and in the wask seuwer
being in full possession of his
faculties. It clearly must be an
advantage 1o have [aith as well,

By the start of the Open
Mationals al Enstone, glorious
June was a distant memory and
the weather became windy and
changeable. Each day seemed
to have several 1asks in it with
some pood patches butalsolarge
argas of clag where you had o
survive for long periods in wealk
thermals between T00 and 1200
agl. The good news is that afier
a while you get used 1o il In
such conditions long wings are
notnecessarily an advantage but
modern Open Classgliders have
an amazing performance which
helps in miserable weather.

All in all Open managed w
get five contest days betwesn
the rains and Lasham feawred
well in the final results with
Steve Jones finishing second
and David Innes, third. Alistair
Eay, fresh from Sweden became
the champion {for the third tme)
{lying very well but also with
beuer than average luck. The
Swndard Class Nationals at
Lasham two weeks later
would surely be bewer
wouldn't they?

For competitions,
Lasharn is probably the bestsite
in the UK and offers excellent
organisation and facilities. But
the weather did not cooperate
and the MNauonals and
concurrently run Regionals
afrain had to battle with strong
winds, showers (or longer
periods of rain) and low
cloudbases., We had glimpses
of better weather on only two
days, one with a remote finish
in super conditions at Bicesier.
However, 1o enjoy the Bicester
finish you had o survive the
first 50 kms and many did not.

The task setter played a joke
on us on day 1 with a short om
andreturn into sirong winds and
cycling weather; a task that
produced major points spreads
and had a disproportionale
effect on final resules.

The [aith theme came into
play for me on the [inal glide on
the lastday. Iurequired absolule
faith in Herr Holighous, Herr
Peschges, Mr Garmin and my
sanity. | would not recommend
it but it worked and 1 had
fallback ficlds all the way.

Again, Lasham pilows
featured well in both the
MNationals and Regionals but
Graham McAndrew swole the
wop prize with consistently good
Mying.

Ted Lysakowski

News from the
Marketing Team

During the Autumn we will
be assessing the results of the
1993 marketing sirategy. It 1s
apparent that a lotof it has been
successful and cqually apparent
that there are areas which have
fallen shor of wrpel. We will
be looking at the 1994 markeung
package wilh a wiew 1o
improving those aspects which
have worked and redelining
those which have not.

Perhaps vou have somc
ideas? We have been
approached doring the season
with all soris of suggestions.
Cne or 1wo were quile
interesting (@ sponsored snail

race down the main
runway had
distincl
possibilities bul
FL3 vewed i)
butmostshowed
that people have been aking
the idea seriously. If you have
any pood ideas please let us
have them, preferably in
writing, by the end of
Seplember.

MNow a word of thanks w
those people who helped us gel
the scheme off the ground:
Richard Moyse, lan Smith and
their eam who atiacked with
spades and sickles and gave us
a proper approach; Tony Mells
and Willie Wilson who did the
Mags and flag poles; Max
Dowding, Colin Raisey and
Simon Larkin who converied
the Lashavan and Katy Mullen
who redesigned the cantecn
noticeboards. Without their
enthusiasm and hard work these
things would simply not have
happened.

Nigel Pringle

TRAINING AND
COURSES <

COURSES

WEEKDAY

Tnere are otill a few places on the last advanced
course of this year, 21 August-& September, Further
datails from the office.

AUTUMH SATUEDAY EARELY MOENING COURSE

Frovided tnere |s sufficient interest from students
and instructors we snall be running an early morning
course probably starting tne first Saturday in October,
The course will cover many aspects of flying and is
tailored to pilots’ qualifications and aspirations.

&.30 am may ssem rather early to some but it can be
very enjoyable to escape the hustle and bustle of the
average fiying day and actually nave exclusive use of the
whole airfield.

If you are interested, a notice will be posted during tre
second nalf of September, so read the noticeboards.
Volurteer winch drivers are a pre-requisite but will be able
1o fiy alsc.

Dave Mclarthy
FRIDAY EARLY MORNING COURSE

Tnere are places available on the Friday Early Morning
Group. All levels of pilot are welcome from beginners to
yellow card pilote. If you are interested then contact
Malcolm George or Harry Guytor for more details.

TRAINING

(ne of the first things that any new Lasham mempsr

encounters is "The Card System”, Maicolm Hook explains
why we have a card system, how it operates and whar the
bansfite are for you the members.,
" in a large clup it ie quite difficult to keep track of
people’s progress after tney nave gone solo 80 the card
systam was introdused & number of years ago and nas
since been updated on a rumber of pccasions as facilities
and practices nave changed. There are three mair
reasons for naving s card system. Firstly, It enables a~
instructor To immediately nave a reasonably good idea
As To any individual's ability. Secondly It ensures that a
comprenensive training programme ls completed by
everyone witn provision for revisior and competence.
Thirdly it provides a student with a means of monitoring
nis or ner progress with conslderation for the prevalling
weatner conditions.

The card scheme comprises four grades. White card is
for newly sclo pilots and permits solo flying under closely
supervised conditions. Red card is the first step towards
soaring and corrgsponds to the BGA Bronze C badge.
Yellow card covers the additional skills necessary for
cross-country flying [fiels landing, navigation exesrcises
etc.). Blue card Is the step from Silver C towards regqular
cross-country flying.

Operating irn tandem with the card scheme is Tne
system of raising a red or yellow mini-windsock or: tne
laurcn point vehicle. The appropriate card rating is
required for sole fying wner tne red or yellow windsocx is
displayed.

In the next issue Malcolm will be describing in mare
detail the requirements of the various ratings and
offering advice on how to make progress.




Surrey and Hants

NEWS FOR LASHAM
MEMBERS COMING UP TO
S0LO

Lasham is, without doubt,
the finest training club in the
country. You will surely have
recognised this throughout your
raining, Soon, though, you will
rarely require the exira seat that
the K13 provides and you will
wantiobe flying solo machines.
Luckily, wyou have the
opporiunity 1o join the finest
single=scater club in the country
- Surrey and Hanis - with the
bigeest and best equipped selo
fleet in the country.

Your first glider will be the
K& and after this there is a
balanced transition through
intermediate glass machines ta
the Discus and Venws C, the
leading gliders of their 1ype
woday. Along with these seperb
gliders comes frec consultation
and support from numerous
likeable and experizcnced cross
country club members,

So, start looking beyond that
first solo and find out more
about S&H. We look forward
10 meeting you.

NEW FLEET ADDITION

Despite the poor season 5o
far, there is always a shortage
of cross country gliders on the
good days. So, we have bought
another. We have strengthened
up the imermediae level of
group 2 by purchasing a Jeans
Astir.

ltissecond hand. butdoesn’
look like it (vet) and it has a
superb trailer. It has a simalar -
probably better - performance
to the G102, If you don't think
this will carry you happily
around the countryside observe
what David Masson managed
in  his first Regionals
Competition. This addition 1o
the flect increases your chance
in the ballot and will probably
make that sneaky day off work
worth it. Keep an eye on the
weather - there must be some
good days soon.

COMPETITION FLYING

Most of the glass fleet have
just waken part in the Lasham
Regionals - not that this will
have been a thrill for everyone!

The poor weather ensured that
the club gliders now look spick
and span as we kept on having
1o dry off the rain.

David Masson did extremely
well, as mentioned earlier. Chris
Siarkey linished a close third in
the A Regionals, No doubt Chris
will fly the Nationals next year
and from his performance on a
couple of days this vear could
well be seuing the pace.

Jeff Smithers

Social News

Since the lastissue of Rising
Afr the Social Commiuee has
becn as active as ever! The
longest dav ‘acro’ Bring and
Buy went reasonably well with
over £100 raised for the Lasham
TrusL

Despite the poor weather
during the Comps, the party on
the 31stof July cenainly helped
te lift the spirits. With 2 live
band - The Rockin Bandies -
some of the pilots and crew saw
more aclion in one night than
they'd seen all week!

On Sunday 29th August,
Graham Gilkes and Jane Addis
will be hosting a pany in
the Brown Elephant, |

complete witha L
live band. v )
Please v

il

own food ==—=——"—
for the barbecue.

There will bz another skiitles
evening althe Golden Pot,either
on the 241h of September or 151
of October - waich the Social
Commiiiee noticeboard for
more details.

On 16th Oclober we are
hoping 1o hold an ‘open to all’
quiz evening, following the
Saturday might dining-in. All
correclt answers will be
rewarded with a raffle ticket
which will be included inadraw
al the end of the evening. A
charge of 10p will be made for
each incormect answer.

Assuming there is enough
interest, we are hoping 1o
arrange another skirmish
session. A poster giving further
details will soon appear on the
Social Commitiee noticeboard.

Thank vou for your
continued support.

-
&
-

Ll

Practise Field
Landings

There have been ai least four
field-landing accidenis this year
by glider pilots Nying from
Lasham.

One was very serious and
100k place during the Matonals.
The causes vary but pilots
should think about this possible
eventuality well in advance.
Going into a field can be
stressful but sensible decision
making and glider handling can
certanly reduce if notl remove
the risks.

A simulated field was
established during this year's
Saturday early morning course.
It was made very small indeed
and successiul pilos were only
those who had completed their
50-55ki approach and were
starting 10 round oul over the
‘hedge’, Inreality they were, of
course, reducing the energy of
the glider at this point and
airspeeds over the boundary
were probably around 40kis, As

aresult they wereable 1o land
short with minimum ground
run,

I went on a ficld retrieve

1 recently. The pilot had made a

good landing in a huge stubble
fizld but had landed at least 400
yds from the downwind
boundary. It didn’t matter but
what a wasted opportunity 1o
safely demonstrate one's skills
in an unusual sitation. The
confidence boost alone is well
worth 1L
The Nationals pilot involved
in the competition accident
actually crashed into a stubble
field that was larger than the
grass field he was aiming for.
He never found out whether it
alsocontained an electric fence.
You can praciise these
exercises on the airfield,
identifying a slopping point or
‘toundary’ and controlling the
approach  and  landing
respectively cach ume you {1y.
It's nothing like the real thing,
of course butconfidence in vour
ability and knowing your glider
is paramount in effecting safe
figld landings and this can be
pracused throughout the whole
vear.
Dave McCarthy

A Word from the
CFl

Well I wish I hadn’1 said the
weather was getting better.
What a month July has been!
Still, on the bright side the
Comps are over so the weather
should get bewer. [ hate o say it
but the Autumn is almost upon
usand Thave 1o tum my atlention
towards the Winter flying.

Thase of you who anended
the marketing initiative session
will have heard me wlk about
the instructors” renewal fights
this year. What Lhope o dois 1o
get the AEI coaches to fly with
all the AEIs and myself and one
or two others with all full and
assistant cat instruciors. To
renew your instructor rating this
year vou MUST have flown with
ong of the nominated people.
All of this will starion the 1stof
October and I will let you know
how we are going Lo get through
everyone at a laer date. The
main thing we are rying 1o get
across W everyone is the new
stalling and spinning syllabus.
Don't worry and think vou're
bound to fail, we will be treating
flights as waining as well as
finding weak arcas. | will have
copies of the stalling and
spinning syllabus primed so that
Vou can read up on iL.

Omn the subject of renewing
ratings, if you do not get a
rencwal form in the mail by the
end of Qctober then please
collect one from the office and
let them know since your
membership details are
probably not correct on the
computer,

Terry Joint

 Spilfing Tips

Avoid those incanvenient cockpit fires,
exchange your motchbox for o mademn
panel mounied cigorefie lightes.

Convinge your friends that you ere o
budding competition pilot by londing a!
the end of eoch crass-country in o field
ene mile from Lesham

Convine your friends that you ere avery
suecesshul competition pilet by removing
your glides from the grid just before you
ere due 1o bounch and then insisting thal
yeu lounch bost of all.







